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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

August 24, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, August 10, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner J. Cody Roush.    Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Kim Showalter; Jameson Hibbs, Daviess Martin Parks & Rec; Monty Wolf , Director EMA; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Kevin Meyer, RQAW; Mike Jones, Pat  Jones. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of August 10, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
Jameson Hibbs, West Boggs, approached the Commissioners regarding road work to be completed at West Boggs State Park.  It was previously discussed that the road repairs would be done on weekends.  After review of current occupancy during the weekend it has been determined that road work needs to transpire during the week to allow for construction safety.   Hibbs informed the commissioners that they will proceed with the IC 523 at the State Park and would answer any questions if the County is interested.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, stated that a sufficient number of applications have been received and he would like to proceed with interviews. An Executive Session has been set for   Wednesday, September 1 @ 6:00 pm.   The date for the County Surplus Sale is set for Wednesday, September 15, 2021 at 12:00 pm.  Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated they have a van for surplus sale. Superintendent Seals has been looking into purchasing a jack for highway garage, specs submitted.   Commissioner Summers stated it would be beneficial, Commissioner Roush stated safety is important. Seals will proceed with the purchase of a Rolling Bridge Jack.  Blacktopping on Chicken Farm Road finished tomorrow and they will proceed to Mt. Olive Road on Thursday and Friday this week.  Sept 1st through the 3rd they will finish Reinhart Rd. 
Kevin Meyer, RQAW, attended the meeting to discuss Bridge 44, he informed the Commissioners that Mary Kennedy from INDOT recommends Bridge 44 be reclassified from an historic select to a non-select bridge as it is unrepairable and will need to be replaced.   It can be reclassified due to an overweight vehicle causing the damage.  The process to reclassify will take a while.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, reported there are currently 75 inmates, 36 from Vigo County. Attorney Lett advised that a new appraiser has been contacted for a requested appraisal.
Julia Albright, Health Department Nurse, informed that Martin County has 112 new cases, half of them being within the last week.  13 new cases will be reported tomorrow.  Martin County will remain in orange status. Symptoms reported have been mild to hospitalization.  Ms. Albright would like to remind everyone to take precautions and to sanitize frequently.  Vaccine clinics continue on Thursdays from 9am -5 pm. 

Tiffany Whaley, Martin County EMS, stated they are in need of gowns.  Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated they had some they could share. 

Dena Held, Purdue 4-H Educator, informed the Commissionersa that the State Fair is complete and how proud she is of everyone who participated.  The next Martin County 4-H Fair will be July 15th through 19th, 2022.
Dave Lett, Attorney, informed the Commissioners that he is working on redistricting for Commissioner and County Council districts.  He will also be working with RQAW and Superintendent Seals on the claim for Bridge 44.  

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the Emergency Declaration Extension for signature.    
President George, gave the Veterans service report.  Three trips were taken, two to Martinsville, one to Indianapolis. She received thirty-four total calls. Seven Veterans were assisted with two meetings held.  

Pat Jones asked the Commissioners if they could pass a resolution or ordinance that stated local business could not mandate vaccinations. Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners should not become involved with a medical mandate. 
Dates:
The Courthouse will be closed:
Monday September 6, 2021 for Labor Day
Next Safety Meeting, Wednesday, September 8, 2021 @ 9:00 am. (4pm Highway)
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 5:30pm.  
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